The City Council of Elk Horn met in regular session on Monday, June 1st, 2020 at 6:00 P.M with the following members present: Mayor Jens, Councilmen Fredericksen, McCarthy, Petersen, and Teegerstrom     Absent: Potts
Guests: Clint Fichter, Dave Sturm, Andy Ring, Chelsee Jacobsen, Jacob Herbert, Dan Ashworth, and Kent Kuehl.

Fredericksen moved, seconded by McCarthy to approve the agenda.  ROLL CALL: Ayes 5.  Motion carried.

Petersen moved, seconded by Fredericksen to approve the minutes of the May 4th, 2020 meeting.  ROLL CALL: Ayes 5.  Motion carried.

Teegerstrom moved, seconded by Petersen to approve the claims register. ROLL CALL: Ayes 5.  Motion carried.  

Petersen moved, seconded by McCarthy to approve financial report. ROLL CALL: Ayes 5. Motion carried 

Dave Sturm presented the Broadway Street project Final Plans & Specifications. Petersen moved, seconded by McCarthy to approve the Public hearing on Plans, Specifications & Form of Contract. ROLL CALL: Ayes 5. Motion Carried. 
Petersen moved, seconded by Teegerstrom for the Resolution approving the Plans, Specifications & Form of Contract
Construction bids were reviewed for the Broadway street project, the bid accepted was United Construction of Atlantic for $216,635. The Estimated time of the project is 6 weeks starting in the next few weeks. 
McCarthy moved, Seconded by Teegerstrom for the Resolution making the award of contract to United Construction. 
Fredericksen moved, seconded by Petersen to set the Public hearing resolution for street debt for June 17th, 2020 at 5:00 PM at the library for the notice of proposed action to institute proceedings to enter into a loan agreement in the principal amount not to exceed $500,000. 
Fredericksen moved, seconded by Petersen to set the Public hearing for June 17th, 2020 at 5:00 PM at the library for the proposed urban renewal plan amendment. 
Water/Sewer-The city will resume with water shut offs for non-payment of customer accounts after June 1st. 
Pool/Park- The city voted 4 to 1 to keep the pool closed for this summer. With the uncertainty of an opening day and school starting early it was in the city's best interest to be closed for the 2020 Summer. 
McCarthy moved, seconded by Petersen to approve BW Gas & Retail Tobacco Licenses. 
Dan Ashworth and Kent Kuehl gave a Demonstration on what automatic radio reads could look like in the future for the city. The city will look into this program for when monthly water meter reads begin. 

Fredericksen moved, seconded by Petersen to pay Kevin Petersen for the library landscaping with Junes mid-month bills. 

Petersen moved, seconded by McCarthy to adjourn meeting at 7:12PM.
 

____________________________		        _____________________________
Stan Jens, Mayor 					Chelsee Jacobsen, City Clerk

